

AMERICAN RED CROSS

Dr Forrest C. Allen Dept. Phys. Ed. University of Kansas Lawrence, Mansas

Dear Dr. Allen,

Returned to camp from a short furlough which I spent in N.Y. and found your letter. I was very happy to hear from you again as I always aml I was also glad to hear that the First Aid class was interested in my letter. I hope they realize that they are receiving instruction in First Aid that is far superior to anywhere else. I am very happy that I had the opportunity, and when I was promoted to Sergeant after being in the Army only 5 months, I realized it more than ever.

April 18th, is the last day of our present training period and I doubt that I will be able to make it then. But sometime in the near future I expect to get some time to make the trip to Lawrence and I will be happy to demonstrate and letture on some of the things we do in the Medical Corps.

Let me take this opportunity to Congratulate you on the 17th consecutive Big Six title for K.U. and I hope this streak continues for many more years.

I will visit Lawrence as soon as I can, and would be very happy to hear from you again.

Very sincerely yours

"To furnish volunteer aid to the sick and wounded of armies" and "To act in matters of voluntary relief and in accord

with the military and naval authorities as a medium of communication between the people of the United States of America

and their Army and Navy....." The Charter of The American National Red Cross. By Act of Congress January 5, 1905.